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Georgia Department of Natural Resources'

2 Martin Luther King Jr. Drive, S.E., Suite 1470, Atlanta, Georgia 30334
Noel Holcomb, Commissioner

Environmental Protection Division

Carol A. Couch, Ph.D., Director

404-656-2833

September 23, 2008 By=

al?

Acting Director, Public Works

Headquarters, 3D Infantry Division (Mechanized) and Fort Stewart
Directorate of Public Works, Building 1137

Environmental Branch (ATTN: Algeana Stevenson)

1550 Frank Cochran Drive

Fort Stewart, GA 31314-Commander, 347th RQW

RE:  Transfer of the Solid Waste Management Unit (SWMU) 27F: 3rd Engineer Brigade, Northwest of
Building 1340 at Fort Stewart Military Reservation, (EPA ID No. GA 9 210 020 872) from the
Hazardous Waste Management Branch to the Underground Storage Tank Management Program of the
Land Protection Branch.

Dear Mr, Maulden:

The Hazardous Waste Management Branch of the Georgia Environmental Protection Division (GA EPD) has
reviewed Fort Stewart’s request to transfer regulation of the SWMU 27F: 3rd Engineer Brigade, Northwest of
Building 1340 from the Hazardous Waste Management Branch to the Underground Storage Tank Management
Program of the Land Protection Branch.

Based on the constituent data presented in the October 2007 Corrective Action Progress Report for SWMU
27F, it appears that the only hazardous constituents present in the immediate vicinity of the site are fuel-related
which are associated with the underground product collection lines that drained product from the vehicle
inspection pits to the former underground storage tank.

Therefore, the Hazardous Waste Management Branch defers regulatory authority for SWMU 27F, to the
Underground Storage Tank Management Program of the Land Protection Branch. As a result of this transfer,

all future comments or questions concerning regulation of the Solid Waste Management Unit (SWMU) 27F:

3rd Engineer Brigade, Northwest of Building 1340 site should be directed to the Land Protection Branch.

Should you have any questions concerning this letter, please do not hesitate to contact Mr. Mo Ghazi of my
staff at (404) 463-7507.

Sincerely,

Amy Potter
Unit Coordinator
Hazardous Waste Management Branch

¢: Darrell Crosby, Manager, GA EPD-Coastal District
Tressa Rutland, Fort Stewart (via facsimile)
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